
Bay Oaks Quilt Guild Meeting

July 8, 2021

The meeting was called to order by Kathy at 6:30 p.m. at the Kiln Library with 17

members attending.

The June minutes had been emailed earlier in the month, Fay made a motion to

accept the minutes and Gloria seconded the motion, all members agreed and the

minutes were accepted.

Michele gave a treasurer’s report since Marsha was unable to be at the meeting:
6/3/2021 balance-$5618.29, 6/16/2021 deposit -$3559.00, expense-ck#1345(cash
for Beckwith overpayments)-$24.00, 7/8/2021 balance-$9153.29.

Old Business:

1. Kathy thanked Sharon for accepting the position of our Sew n’ Draw person.
2. We still don’t have anyone to be our historian or know where Rena kept the

photo albums & folders.
3. Gloria collected the final payment for Beckwith, we have 23 members

going.
4. Michele ask the members to think about when they wanted to have the

April Holifield circuit teacher class, on a weekend or during the week &
suggest some dates. A discussion was had but no decision was made.

New Business:

1. Bonnie started collecting dues for the rest of this year which is $7.50. She
also is having everyone check their information on file to see if there are
any changes to be made instead of having to fill out a whole new info form.

2. New officers will be elected in November and sworn in at the December
meeting or party.

3. Kathy discussed possibly changing the time of our meetings to earlier than
6:30 p.m., especially in wintertime when it gets dark earlier.  A discussion
was had, but no decision was made.

4. It was decided to start having Sit n’ Sew in September, 7 people are
interested.



5. Michele, who is also a member of Magnolia Quilters of Orange Grove,
informed our group Mary Kate Platts, a member of Magnolia Quilt Guild,
will be doing a bed turning for their August project night & invited all Bay
Oaks members to come to the bed turning. The turning will be held at Coast
Sew n’ Vac in Orange Grove starting at 5p.m. Mary Kate has made many
beautiful quilts and won many ribbons this will be a great bed turning.

6. Martha discussed what we will need to do to complete all the favors & door
prizes needed for the October GSQA meeting which is being cohosted by
Bay Oaks & Magnolia quilters. Also if people have any Halloween quilts they
would want to hang at the meeting let Martha know.

7. Michele handed out instructions for the Celtic Applique project for July
project night.

8. Gloria discussed the class she will be teaching on August 14 at the Kiln
library.

9. Martha showed the block for August, which is a sailboat in Red, white, &
blue colors.  She also suggested you put your name on the sailboat. The
pattern will be in the July minutes.

10. Our August project will be an apron using old jeans, taught by Martha.

Charlotte made a motion to adjourn the meeting and it was seconded by
Barbara. The meeting was then adjourned by Kathy.

Secretary, Michele Martin




